MINUTES OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION 
HELD ON SATURDAY 1st NOVEMBER 2014 AT 11 JUPITER WAY, BH21 3XG.
Present
Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Bob Davis, Kath Davis,
Sue Clayton,David Cake, David Macfarlane, Tim Parkinson, and Anita Habgood.
1. Apologies
 Adam Gray, Geoff Honey, and Paul Winterflood.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 23/11/14
The minutes from the previous meeting had been distributed to all present.
3. Matters Arising
The following items from the minutes were discussed:-
John Lokier advised the committee that there were matters arising from the last AGM held at Rock S.C. and that these would be discussed later in the meeting.

AOB Measuring of Boats – It was suggested 1 in 5 new boats taken from the new moulds should be measured and Peter Hewitt will speak to Colin Blewett to devise a method of doing this. However, the new boat currently being built would be measured visually.

Future Dayboat 2015 and Beyond – The committee were informed that members had been to visit Restronguet Sailing Club near Falmouth with a view to holding a future Dayboat Week there but found that the facilities at the club were insufficient. The area itself would have been ideal but the club would not have been able to hold the type of social function we have become accustomed to and also accommodation and car parking would have been difficult, so it was agreed not to take things any further.
Sue Clayton advised that she had been to visit Lyme Regis and found that the harbour had taken a battering during the storms earlier this year and was in need of repair and the Harbour Master does not want to book any competitions at the moment. We may look at Lyme Regis at a later date. 

4. Treasurer’s Report
A draft report was distributed to all members present which showed a predicted surplus of £442 for 2014, and projected end of year funds of £4,184. 
Bob Davis advised that the committee have had to pay in full the money for the stand at the Alexandra Palace Dinghy show which is to be held at the end of February beginning of March 2015 and therefore 2 payments for this charge will appear in the 2014 financial accounts.

Bob also advised the committee that 2 more of the Mould Loans were to be repaid in January 2015. 

Peter Hewitt advised that the Boat Builder, Chris Somner, may at some time in the furure ask us to pay for storage of the Moulds, so we may have to budget for this.

Bob Davis advised that there is a late payment of £205.00 to be collected for 2014 Dayboat Week due to a misunderstanding when these payments were being collected. Bob is currently trying to gain Online Banking which will help to prevent this happening again.

Tim Parkinson suggested that the committee agree to allow the Treasurer to authorise cheques online up to £500.00 as a sole signature. After some discussion this was agreed but it was felt there should be 2 members to authorise.
As funds were sufficient, Bob Davis asked if members were happy to repay three Mould Loans in January and not two. This was agreed and numbers 2 ,3 and 4 were picked out of the bag. Bob will inform the members that the numbers relate to and will send them their refund.

The current charge for use of the Mould is £350.00. It was discussed and decided that this would stand but that without the Deck Mould the charge would be £275.00
It was decided that there would not be an increase in subscriptions for 2015.

5. Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show 28th February – 1st March 2015
It was confirmed that the application form and cheque had been sent to the organisers. 
The new boat No 675 owned by new members Annette and Steve Wilson will be on the stand. Although the boat is currently being built we have been assured it will be ready for the show. 
The red carpet that is needed for the stand and the electrics will be sorted out at a later date.
Bob and Kath will set up the display boards, photos and arrange the timetable for the event helpers. List of volunteer names to Bob and Kath Davis please.
Bob Davis mentioned that Laurie Thornton Grimes is on the committee for Poole Yachting Association who has advised that if we were to combine our stand with theirs at the exhibition we may have our costs subsidised. Bob will speak to Laurie and advise.

6. Review of Dayboat Week 2014 – Rock 24th May to 30th May 2014
John Lokier confirmed that Dayboat Week was again a successful event and was enjoyed by all who attended. The later starts were appreciated, the food at the sailing club was excellent and everyone had good accommodation.
7. Future Dayboat Weeks 
2015 – Salcombe – 6th June to 11th June 2015
John Lokier confirmed that the committee members who went to visit Salcombe earlier in the year had been made very welcome by the club and that they were very much looking forward to seeing us all again.
The Harbour Office are unable to lay trots in the harbour for us but have offered moorings just off the Boat Park for a cost of £15.00 each for the week. Trailer Storage will be provided next to the Boat Park free of charge.
JL distributed copies of the charges and provisional sailing/social programme in order to discuss and agree the times of the sailing each day. This will then be posted out together with a copy of the Notice of Race, the Entry Form and Dayboat Notes.

After much discussion it was agreed that the points races would be at 11am each day commencing Sunday 7th June 2015. It was also agreed to try and hold another Opportunity Race in the week and this has been added to the schedule for Wednesday at 2pm.

After much discussion, the meeting agreed that the charge for 2015 would be £210.00 per boat.
It was suggested that Kath Davis sends out the list of sailing/social events for the week with next Dayboat Notes to advise members and hopefully encourage more entries.

Wendy and Roy Davies will sort out the Trophies.

2016

John Lokier advised that a venue is needed for 2016 but would be discussed at a later date. David Macfarlane mentioned Abersoch in Wales and will therefore make enquiries and Phil Lokier will write to Torquay and ask when we can visit again.

Copies of the draft minutes from the 59th AGM were distributed to all present as items from AOB presented by Simon Philbrick needed to be discussed.
AOB (Minutes from 59th AGM held at Rock S.C May 2014)

1) Could Dayboat Week be held outside of the School Holidays.
2) The AGM meeting is always held in the morning and it makes it difficult for people not taking part in the week to attend. Could the timing be changed.

3) Could the Dayboat Fleet have a Loan Boat

4) Could there be more than one race a day (possibly 3) and reduce Dayboat Week to a 3 day event.

5) Simon suggested that the committee members have an advantage over the booking of accommodation due to their inside knowledge

6) Simon suggested that the committee do not actively look for new venues for Dayboat Week. This was disputed by Pete Hewitt as we have had two new venues in the last 5 years.
The above items were discussed at great length and the points made are as listed:-
1) Dayboat Week is being held from 6-11th June 2015 which is outside the school holidays. This was already in hand before the AGM meeting.

2) It was agreed it is difficult to hold the AGM at a time that suits absolutely everyone. Next year the time is 4.30pm.

3) It was agreed there are too many problems with trying to purchase and look after a Loan Boat, for example; who has responsibility for maintenance, cost of purchasing and maintenance. It was agreed  not to pursue purchasing a Loan Boat but we may have more Try a Dayboat days.

4) The committee discussed at length the suggestion that Dayboat Week is reduced to possibly 3 races per day over a 3 day event. JL asked the committee to consider sending a survey to all members to try and establish the format for future Dayboat Weeks.
5) The committee acknowledged that they have first knowledge of venues but that did not mean that they deliberately booked accommodation in advance of other members. Dates for Dayboat Weeks will be distributed to all members as soon as the committee confirms dates.
6) It was felt that the committee do endeavour to find new venues for members to attend as has been shown over the last 5 years with two new venues found.

At the end of lengthy discussions it was agreed that a survey would be drafted and sent out to all members. David Cake agreed to collate a number of questions and circulate to all committee members for discussion before the survey is put together and sent to members.

8. Next Mailshot
The next mailshot will be sent out at the end of December 2014. This will include the DB Notes, Request for Annual Subscriptions, DB Week Notification and any Call for Propositions. Anita Habgood suggested we put copies of all minutes on the Dayboat Website along with copies of previous minutes. JL agreed to do this.
9. AOB
TP produced a copy of a Welcome Letter to be sent to new members. BD advised he has a copy and will send that out as he receives all applications.
TP asked if all Class Captains check that their club members have Race Certificates. Members from the clubs represented at the meeting confirmed they do. Need to obtain conformation from Gravesend S.C.

DC asked if there could be something to advertise and promote the DB in DB Week. PH to investigate flags and banners.

10. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting date will be on 14th February 2015 at a venue to be confirmed.
